Proposed change to Allegheny County Health Department Rules and Regulations, Article XXI, Air Pollution Control ---

the revision of 
§2105.90, “Gasoline Volatility” and 
§2107.15, “Methods - Gasoline Volatility and RFG”



LEGISLATIVE SUMMARY

For many years, Article XXI included regulations that restricted the type of gasoline that could be sold in Allegheny County during the summer months. This gasoline was referred to as “Low Reid Vapor Pressure” or “Low RVP” gasoline and was used to limit the amount of VOC emissions from the gasoline dispensing process.  

In 2019, after study and analysis, a determination was made that the requirement for this summer time blend of gasoline was no longer required to be a part of the Allegheny County portion of the Pennsylvania State Implementation Plan (SIP) for the attainment of the national standards for ozone pollution.  Article XXI §2105.90, ‘Gasoline Volatility,’ and §2107.15, ‘Gasoline Volatility and RFG,’ were revised by adding language that these two sections would become no longer applicable once the U.S. EPA approved the removal of the low RVP gasoline requirement from the SIP.  

The EPA subsequently approved the regulation/SIP revision later in 2019, and with that approval, Article XXI, §2105.90, and §2107.15 are no longer part of the Pennsylvania SIP.  

Given EPA’s approval of the SIP change, there is no longer a requirement that low RVP gasoline be supplied in Allegheny County, and now the ACHD Air Quality Program proposes to remove this regulation in its entirety from Article XXI, along with the related §2107.15, and some definitions found in §2101.20, ‘Definitions.’

The proposed revision was the subject of a public comment period from August 27 to September 27, 2021, and a public hearing on the last day of the comment period. No comments were received. 

The Allegheny County Board of Health granted final approval of the proposed revision at their regularly scheduled meeting on November 3, 2021.




